    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      December 14, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Alderman Monica Rozier was absent. Also attending the meeting were Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, TJ Garb and David Van Leer with Cochran.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the November Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Monica Rozier.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 12/08/2021.
TJ Garb reported that six bids were submitted for the Tower Lane Elevated Storage Tank:  three were received for the tank contract and three were received for the sitework contract on December 2, 2021. Cochran is recommending that the City accept the base bid for the Tank Contract from Phoenix Fabricators and Erectors, LLC as the best and lowest qualified bidder in the amount of $925,820.00. Cochran is also recommending that the City accept the base bid for the Sitework Contract from Vern Bauman Contracting as the best and lowest qualified bidder in the amount of $211,329.00. Cochran has worked with Phoenix on six projects. The Mayor stated that he trusts Cochran’s opinion. Alderman Basler did some research and found that Phoenix has installed more tanks in the United States than any other Tank contractor. Cochran was not familiar with Vern Bauman Contracting, but they checked references and the City assured them that there is an excellent working relationship with the company and has been for decades. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to award the Site Work Contract to Vern Bauman Contracting, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to award the Tank Contract to Phoenix Fabricators and Erectors, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved. The Water Distributions Upgrades Project is on schedule with the plans being released to contractors February 1, 2022. The City has added approximately 1600 feet to the Clement Road portion, as well as meter replacement. An updated cost estimate has been submitted reflecting $190,000.00 for the additions. One of the main concerns is the fluctuation of material costs. Cochran stated that some clients buy the pipe directly and Contractors then bid on the installation. This cuts down on the risk factor for Contractors and benefits the client. The City is definitely interested in this option. Dave and TJ left the meeting at 7:30 PM.
One Building Permit for a home in the Sunset Ridge Subdivision was signed. Ordinances number 208 through 213 were read and approved unanimously: #208 raising water rates; #209 raising sewer rates; #210 raising the water installation fee for new construction; #211 raising the sewer installation fee for new construction; #212 raising the Building Permit fee; and #213 giving the City of Bloomsdale the power to prosecute and fine anyone illegally discharging material in any natural outlet or manhole in City Limits.
Clerk’s notes: Clerk Randoll and Richard Eisenbeis attended a CAC meeting at Holcim on Tuesday, November 16, 2021. Christmas Cards were mailed out to businesses. Apparently, people are still asking about the Christmas Wreaths that were previously hung on electric poles on Mill Hill Road, but as stated last year, this is no longer allowed by Citizens Electric Corporation.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved.
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